
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

SCHOOL RULES  

5C TIP OF THE WEEK  

Our School Rules are :  

¶ Be safe  

¶ Be responsible  

¶ Be respectful  

 

Staying safe at Abbotsleigh 

street pick up zone  

¶ Wait quietly between G and H 

blocks  

¶ Remain inside the school gate 

until parent vehicle is at pick 

up spot  

Consideration  

Be considerate towards others by    

being:  

¶ Thoughtful  

¶ Friendly  

¶ Attentive  

¶ Concerned  

Holland Park State School 

59 Abbotsleigh St, Holland Park,  

Qld, 4121  

Ph: (07) 3421 6222 

Fax: (07) 3421 6200 

Student Absences: (07) 3421 6260  

Email: admin@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  

NAPLAN   

NAPLAN commences next week beginning Tuesday May 8 until 

Thursday 11. With everything we do, we like our students to 

perform as well as they can and of course this is the case with 

NAPLAN. However, it is important to keep this series of tests 

in perspective. While they do guide our practice, they are 

simply a suite of tests that add information to what we       

already use to inform the learning of our students.   

While important every day, we would really appreciate it if you 

could assist us by helping ensure that your child:  

¶ Gets a good nightôs sleep 

¶ Has a healthy breakfast  

¶ Has everything ready the night before to save any last 

minute stress  

¶ Arrives at least 10 minutes early to avoid a last minute 

rush or anxiety  

If your child is feeling a little anxious, please reassure them 

that there is nothing to be worried about. These tests, like all 

tests, are simply to find out what they have learned already so 

that we know how best to help them learn more.  

Chess Club  

One of the great changes I have noticed this year is the huge 

increase in the number of students playing chess. Students 

have both the opportunity of being members of Gardinerôs 

Chess School on Thursday mornings when they can get expert 

coaching and/or they can play at lunch time. We have too 

many prospective players for the library now, so Mrs Schilg, 

Mrs Savage and Mr Olive have very kindly opened their rooms 

for use during lunch. Thank you to Mrs Schilg for taking on the 

leadership of this and to those teachers whose rooms are used 

by our very keen players.  

 

Teaching Japanese  

I was excited this morning to witness the first Japanese lesson 

we have taught to the Prep students of Aloomba State School 

in Far North Queensland. We are taking part in a trial using 

iSee technology to teach students remotely. The equipment 

potentially provides the teacher with much more flexibility for 

individual and small group learning than what is provided to 

teachers working with the School of the Air.  

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR  

9-11 

May  
Year 3 & 5 NAPLAN  

12 

May  
Year 3 Starlab Cosmodome  

16 

May  

Senior Choir Creative        

Generation Voices Festival  

17 

May  

Year 4 Our Story                  

History Performance  

17 

May  

Enrolment Information  

Sessions 9.15am & 6pm  

14 -

16 

June  

Year 5 Mapleton Camp  

  
SCHOOL WATCH  -   13 17 88  



Principal Contõd 

Thank you very much too both Eriko Horne for taking up the teaching challenge and to Stephanie 

Williams for managing the project, with all its technical and communication challenges, through to 

this point.  

Anthony Gribbin  

Principal  

Show, Donôt TellðNarrative Texts  

To write an interesting story, óshowô not just ótellô about people, places and things. Showing creates 

clear pictures in the readerôs mind. Write Details  of the picture in your mind so that the reader can 

óseeô the picture clearly. Describe feelings and emotions or use óshowô more than just ótellingô about 

characters. Describe in detail what the characters -  do, look like, say and feel. Here is an example 

that illustrates this step.  

Before using óShow, Donôt Tellô  Trees were burning and animals were dying.   Could this picture be 

better? óTellingô using general stuff does not give an instant picture. 

After using óShow, Donôt Tellô The fire roared up the gum tree, it burst into flames. I heard a 

squealing sound, a kangaroo raced by, its fur alight. Describing one  tree and one  animal gave an  

instant picture in the readerôs mind.  

 

Below see some óShow, Donôt tellô examples from our fabulous óAuthors of the Weekô. 

Author: Elena T 6KD    óJess enjoyed dance practice.ô  

Jess walked onto the dance floor. She started to warm up with her dance 

group for the end of year concert. She looked excited and calm under the 

dazzling overhead lights. Jess chattered to the person next to her as they 

started to stretch. When the music started, silence descended and they 

started dancing.  

Author: Ruby E 6KD óThe pizza that was delicious.ô 

The pizza was insanely flavoursome and delicious with a slightly spicy 

twinge to it. It was topped with a delicious range of ingredients.  

 

Author: Jack T 4CD óMr Twit is Disgustingô 

Mr Twit is atrocious. He is foul -mouthed and smelly. His beard houses every    

disgusting piece of food and looks like a family of fungus. Donôt get me started on 

Mrs Twit!  

 

Author: Jessica K -F óLucy ran a good raceô. 

Lucy smiled at her friends. Her heart was pounding and her nerves were   

shaking. Threeé she crouched. Twoéher heart was pounding more and more. 

OneéBANG! She sped down the lane as fast as she could with only one      

person in front. She sped up faster and faster and crossed the finish line. She 

had won!  

Michelle Smith  

(A/Head of Curriculum)  

SEVEN STEPS TO WRITING SUCCESS  



COMMUNITY LIAISON OF FICER  

FINANCE  

(1)   QParents  ï Please remember to sign up for QParents if you havenôt already registered. This will 

be the only way to view student report cards in the future. Please email me if you have any queries.  

(2)    Prep Enrolments for 2018  ï We are now accepting prep enrolments for 2018. If you already 

have siblings at school, remember to bring an original birth certificate or passport with your          

application. For new catchment enrolments, please donôt forget to bring a birth certificate or      

passport and proof of residency documents with your application.   If you have any queries regarding 

enrolments, please donôt hesitate to contact me. 

Karen Oliver  

Email:   koliv33@eq.edu.au  

The Finance department is now located underneath the Administration building. Please ensure 

you head downstairs if you have any enquiries about your students account.  

 

Dear Parents/Carers  

 

Please take the time to look over the Debtor and Tax Invoice examples shown below if you are 

still struggling to understand the format:  

mailto:koliv33@eq.edu.au


HPE WITH MR WALKER  

Cross Country   

What an awesome day for the Mt Gravatt District Cross Country trials which was held at the        

Sunnybank Rugby Union Club grounds and the adjoining D.M. Henderson Park. With great                 

enthusiasm, it was time for our studentôs to shine with some great results at the trials. 

I was very impressed with the positive attitude of all students and their efforts in each of the events. 

Thank you to all of our team members for supporting each other and celebrating each of their 

achievements. An outstanding effort from all of our team members!     

I would like to congratulate the following students who have been selected into the Mt Gravatt      

District Team. These students will compete at the Metropolitan East Regional trials in June.  

Spencer E 10 Years 10th Place  

Cody M   11 Years 3rd place   

Tom R   11 Years 10th place  

Matilda F   11 Years 10th place  

Jessica W   12 Years 9th place  

Jack P    12 Years 7th Place  

On behalf of Holland Park State School and the Cross Country Team I would like to thank Julie 

Hughes and Stephanie Williams for their assistance during the event and also all of the parents/

carers who supported on the day. I would also like to acknowledge the assistance from David Melville 

who has continually supported our Cross Country training sessions.  

Another awesome result!  

Weetbix TRYathlon   

2017 Sanitarium Weet -Bix Kids Tryathlon Brisbane  

Event Date: Sunday 21st May 2017  

Event Location: Pine Rivers Showground & Eddie Hyland Park, Lawnton  

Give it a go!, every entry will give our school a chance to WIN a $5,000 cash prize to go towards a 

healthy initiative. When students register, simply ensure they select our school name from the drop 

down menu for our school to go into the running to win the prize draw!  

The Weetbix TRYathlon will be held on the 21st May at Lawnton. Please see the link for additional  

information https://tryathlon.com.au/   

District Trials   

Rugby Union U12 ï 10th May    

Congratulations to Tom P and Jack P who have been selected into the Metropolitan East                        

Regional  AFL team. They will compete in the State Championships travelling to Mackay in June. Well 

done boys!    

Please contact Mr Walker for further information. mwalk254@eq.edu.au    



P&C  

Jnr  Snr  

PJC 67%  3AM 77%  

PTS 58%  3MC 76%  

2HB  57%  6JC 74%  

1DB  52%  4CS 63%  

2cw  46%  5EB 56%  

In addition to next week's AST Wednesday, we have a BONUS STAMP DAY -  "Walk With Mum."  

Celebrate Mothers Day by meeting old and new friends at a park near 

school and walking with mum (or other special person).  

Meet at 8am at:  

·    CB Mott Park (Abbotsleigh St) -  walking from 8:35am  

·    WJ Scott Park (Arabilia St) -  walking from 8:30am  

·    Majestic Park (Pelham St) -  walking from 8:20am  

Our next BONUS STAMP DAY this term will be 19 May when we         

celebrate "Walk Safely To School" day.   More details to be provided in 

next week's newsletter!  

Scooter skills training coming soon!  

To help with safe scooting, AST is bring Scooter Skills Training  to 

years prep to 3 in the last week of term 2:  

Friday 16 June -  Year 3  

Wednesday 21 June -  Year 2  

Thursday 22 June -  Prep  

Friday 23 June -  Year 1  

Scooter and bike skills training is supported by Brisbane City Council and the Department of 

Transport and Main Roads Community Road Safety Grants.  

Remember to check Facebook regularly for ongoing updates!  

 

Congratulations to this week's AST Class Winners:  

 

Home - cooked Meals a Success!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

So now that we know HPSS loves our new in -house prepared menu meals, we are looking for a 

couple of volunteer cooks to prepare the next batch!  

Cooking will take place in the Tuckshop on Tuesday 9th May at 12:30pm  for approximately 2 

hours.   Everything will be supplied and instructions will be given, we just need some cooks!  

  

We are preparing:  

¶ Butter chicken with rice  

¶ Chicken and bacon carbonara  

¶ Fried rice  

 

If you would like to help cook up our in -house meals, please drop us a line at                      

hpssvolutneers@gmail.com  to let us know  

 

mailto:hpssvolutneers@gmail.com


P&C Contõd 

Mothers Day -  Gift Wrappers Needed!  

Thank you to those who have already put their hand up to assist with Gift  

Wrapping for our popular Mother's Day Stalls.   We are still hoping that we may 

be able to get some more helpers for gift wrapping to lighten the load!   There 

are 1200 gifts to be lovingly wrapped, ribboned or bagged for students to take 

home and present to their mother or significant other female loved one in their 

lives.  

  

Gift Wrapping will take place on Sunday 7th May from 8:30am .  

  

Wrapping paper/cellophane, tape & ribbon will all be provided, so all that is    

required is YOU and your scissors!   If you can help (for any length of time) 

please let us know by emailing hpssvolunteers@gmail.com  and we'll keep you 

informed  

Mothers Day Stall -  Wednesday 10 & Thursday 11 May  

  

The P&C is helping children to prepare for Mothers' Day with the popular 

Mothers' Day Sale Stall:  

 Wednesday 10 May     9:00am -  3:00pm  

 Thursday 11 May        8:30am -  9:30am  

  

Please note the price points this year are $6 and $12 (GST inclusive) .   

Gifts will come beautifully wrapped and ready for Mothers Day.  

  

Where possible, especially with the younger children, it is a good idea to provide a sealed envelope 

with your child's name on it, containing the exact money.  Change will available on the day, however 

having the exact money will keep the queues moving quickly.  

  

Children will have the opportunity to visit the stall with their class.  Children who are absent have the 

opportunity to visit the stall on Thursday morning however please be aware products are available 

until the stocks last.  

P&C General Meeting  

Next Meeting :  

24 May 2017  

7:30pm  

School Library  

 

Planning Aheadé  

We are currently in search of some ' apprentices'  in preparation for 2018.   Remember there is always 

support for every P&C event.   Be assured that previous convenors, P&C Exec and Members are always 

available to lend a hand and offer support and are only an email or phone call away at any time!  

Mothers Day/Fathers Day Stall Convenors  

The processes have been set up and just need to be implemented for these popular stalls.   If you are 

interested in shadowing our current organisers for the upcoming Mothers Day &/or Fathers Day stalls 

to learn the ropes , please drop us a line at pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  to let us know.  

mailto:hpssvolunteers@gmail.com
mailto:pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au


P&C C ontõd 

Market Night Convenor  

If you would like to learn the ropes on running this great event from Donelle, who is our convenor this 

year, please let us know by emailing pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  

Creative Dance Disco  

We are in search of a person to run the BBQ at this year's Disco event in September (date to be     

confirmed).   Again, all that is required is the coordination of the food/beverage purchases, and     

cooking & sales on the night.   Email us at pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au  for details.  

If you haven't yet joined, it is NEVER too late.   Download your Membership Application form from the 

school website: https://hollparkss.eq.edu.au/Ourcommunity/PandC  and bring it with you to the next 

meeting.   Application forms are also available at each meeting.   New Members ALWAYS Welcome!  

mailto:pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au
mailto:pandc@hollparkss.eq.edu.au
https://hollparkss.eq.edu.au/Ourcommunity/PandC


COMMUNITY NEWS  

TUCKSHOP  

TUCKSHOP ALWAYS NEED S VOLUNTEERS  

IF YOUôRE AVAILABLE ONCE A MONTH FROM 9AMð11:30AM    

PLEASE CONTACT MELISA ON 0408628800 BY TEXT WITH YOUR DETAILS  

Tuckshop no longer accepts bags over the counter.  

All orders must be made online.  


